
Chalmers, Adams, Backer 
& Kaufman, LLC 

February 27, 2024 

VIA EMAIL and CERTIFIED MAIL 

Attorney General Chris Carr 
Chief Deputy Attorney General Wright Banks 
Chief of Staff Travis Johnson 
Office of the Attorney General 
40 Capitol Square, SW 
Atlanta, GA 30334 

Re: City of Villa Rica -Appointment of Deputy City Manager 

Dear General Carr, Deputy Attorney General Banks, and Mr Johnson: 

5805 STATE BRIDGE ROAD, #G77 

JOHNS CREEK, GEORGIA 30097 

(770)-630-5927 

dchalroers@chalmersadams com 

This law firm represents Mayor Leslie McPherson of the City of Villa Rica. On or about 
February 21, 2024, the City Attorney for Villa Rica, C. David Mecklin, Jr., sent your office a 
request for a "Review oflegal opinions for the City of Villa Rica." A copy of that letter to your 
office is attached hereto. The issue set out in that request relates to the recent appointment of 
former Mayor Gil McDougal to the position of Deputy City Manager of Villa Rica. 

As set out in the attached correspondence, Mayor McPherson believes that the 
appointment of the former Mayor to this position violates the City Charter. We respectfully 
respect that you consider the attached correspondence and the issues and arguments set out 
therein in drafting any response to Mr. Mecklin's request for an opinion letter on this issue. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or if you need any additional 
. information. Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 


